JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room, Newton
Tuesday, February 24th, 2015 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	X (via telephone)
	
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Abby Lamont (consumer)
	
	X
	

	Chris Law, Vice Chair (human services)
	X
	
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	
	X
	

	Doug Cameron (education)
	
	X
	

	Dustin Smith, Treasurer 
	X
	
	

	Diane Ellis (health)
	
	X
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	LeAnn Andre, CCR&R/Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Clarissa Thompson, MICA
	X
	
	X

	Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by Chris Law, Vice Chair, at 5:20 pm.

II. Approval of Minutes: Dustin Smith moved approval of the January 28th, 2015 board minutes, seconded by Chris Law.  Motion carried.
III. Treasurer’s Report:  Dustin Smith gave a summary of the February 2015 JMP financials reporting that spending is on track for being seven  months into the fiscal year.  The Treasurer’s Report will be filed for audit.

The group discussed raising the maximum request for JMP Quality Improvement and Professional Development Mini-Grants from $1,000 to $2,000.  Both funds still have substantial balances and this will encourage providers to send mini-grants and ensure funds will be spent by the end of the fiscal year.  Smith moved to increase the maximum Professional Development and Quality Improvement Mini-Grant to $2,000, seconded by Law.  Motion carried.  Action Item:  Nicole Brua-Behrens will email preschools letting them know the maximum amount and remind them to send in requests. 
IV. Directors Report: 
a. Levels of Excellence: Brua-Behrens reported that she has begun gathering documents for the Levels of Excellence process.  A timeline has been created based on the submission matrix provided by the state.  One of the first tasks is to schedule meetings in each county to talk about strengths and opportunities for growth around the five focus areas in the current community plan: access to quality health providers, high quality preschool and childcare environments, high quality parent/family support and education, collaboration to promote safe communities.  A LOE committee has been formed to guide the process and review documents for submission.  Action Item: Schedule JMP Levels of Excellence Committee meeting with Law, Leeper, Hammen and Jackie Sparks (provider member).
V. Committee Reports-None.
VI. Old Business: None.
VII. New Business:
a. Audit Report: John Leeper talked about the audit process and a recent telephone call with the auditors, Smith and Brua-Behrens.  He was pleased to report after the “agreed upon procedures” review by Clifton, Larson, Allen there were no findings.  Hammen moved to accept the fiscal year 2014 JMP audit, seconded by Law.  Motion carried.  Action Item: Brua-Behrens will mail the letter signed by Leeper to the auditors accepting the audit report.
b. Set 2015 Request for Proposal Date: The board set the following dates for the FY 2016 RFP:
· RFP available on April 1st, 2015

· RFP due to the JMP board on 4:00 pm on May 8th, 2015

· Individual meetings with providers and JMP board are set for the morning of June 4th and June 5th 
VIII. Other:
a. JMP Transportation Assistance: Brua-Behrens passed out an email outlining items to consider before awarding transportation assistance including: will children ride by themselves, are there seat belts, who will get children on the bus or off the bus (a staff person at the preschool), would the driver make sure someone is home before leaving the child?  Kingery suggested that he and Brua-Behrens have a telephone conversation with both HRTA and People Rides.  Action Item: Kingery and Brua-Behrens will schedule a telephone call with HRTA and People Rides representatives.
IX. Public Comment/Provider Reports:

a. Provider Reports: Clarissa Thompson from MICA reported that the Family Connections program is at full capacity and serving families in Poweshiek County.  LeAnn Andre from CCR&R said that Brenda O’Halloran has scheduled a six-hour training for early childhood providers and she is also working with providers on their QRS certification.  Denice Fischer told the board that registration for Jasper County Extension’s 2015 symposium is now open.  Registrations are capped at 200 participants and preference will be given to providers in Jasper, Marion and Poweshiek counties until a certain date.
X. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 6:20 pm.   The next JMP board meeting is scheduled for 5:15 pm on Wednesday, April 1st, 2015.
